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NEW ZEALAND



Softball New Zealand Scorers Association
Scorers Bulletin – June 2012
Welcome to the first 2012 bulletin.

Central Deputy and Change in zones
Ian Ditfort (Marlborough) has been appointed as the Deputy Chief Scorer covering the Central Zone and we welcome him onto our national panel.  At our most recent panel meeting we have made changes to our zones as follows;
Northern: North Harbour, Auckland, Counties-Manukau, Waikato, Western Bay of Plenty, Rotorua, Poverty Bay, Hawkes Bay

Central: Taranaki, Manawatu, Wanganui, Waiarapa, Hutt Valley, Wellington, Nelson, Marlborough

Southern: Canterbury, West Coast, North Otago, Otago, Central Otago, Southland

Vacancies
Shortly the following vacancies will be called for.  

· Deputy Chief Scorer (Northern) closing 4 August 2012
· Deputy Chief Scorer (Southern) closing 4 August 2012
· Assistant Statistician closing 4 August 2012 
· Black Sox Team Scorer – World Championships closing 1 August 2012

· New Zealand Junior White Sox – World Chmpionships closing 1 August 2012

· Equipment Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Funding Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Scorers Database Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Exams Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Tournaments Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Training and Development Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Uniforms Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012
· Social Media Co-ordinator closing 30 June 2012

All the above positions are integral to our scoring organisation within New Zealand.  Please take the time to consider what you could offer.  If you have any questions about what these roles entail, talk to any of the panel members.

Applications for the two deputy chief scorers, assistant statistician and the  Black Sox teamscorer will need to be made on an application form.  Expressions of interest for the co-ordinator positions can be sent to Chief Scorer, Sandy Wallace.

2013 Mens World Championships

Sandy Wallace has recently been appointed as Chief Scorer for the World Championships.  Planning is currently underway for the calling of positions for this tournament.  Not only will official scorers/spotters be required, scorers specialising in scoring electronically using the iscore application will also be needed.  The electronic scorers will be required to supply their own ipad or android tablets (not phone) to be considered for these positions.  Full job descriptions and applications will be sent in due course with a closing date at the end of August.

Scorers appointed to the World Championships will be expected to attend the 2012 National Fastpitch in December in an official capacity.  Please take this into consideration when applying for both the World Championships and the National Tournaments.

2012-13 Tournaments and Applications.
Softball New Zealand have confirmed the 2012-13 National tournament schedule.

	
	2012/13 Association Allocation
	2012/13                    Dates

	Jun Sec School
	Manawatu
	(26 – 29 Nov 2012)

	NFC
	Nth Harbour 
	(6 – 9 Dec, 2012)

	U15 Boys NI
	Counties     
	(3 – 6 Jan, 2013)     

	U15 Girls NI
	Wellington 
	(3 – 6 Jan, 2013)     

	U15 B/G SI
	Otago            
	(3 – 6 Jan, 2013)     

	U17 Boys
	Nelson         
	(10 – 13 Jan, 2013)     

	U17 Girls
	Auckland  
	(10 – 13 Jan, 2013)     

	U19 Boys
	Waikato    
	(17 – 20 Jan, 2013)     

	U19 Girls
	Hawkes Bay  
	(17 – 20 Jan, 2013)     

	Women’s Clubs
	Hutt Valley 
	(14 – 17 March 2013)

	Div 1 SS
	Auckland    
	(18-22 March, 2013)

	Div 2 NI SS
	Wanganui   
	(19-22 March, 2013)

	Div 2 SI SS
	Southland  
	(19-22 March, 2013)

	Men’s Clubs
	Canterbury 
	(20 – 24 March 2013)


You will notice that this season there have been significant changes to the timing of the tournaments and it will be a very busy season ahead.  Your panel asks that you seriously start planning what tournaments you will be applying for and able to attend.   Please only apply for tournaments you know you can attend.  Last season we had quite a number of late withdrawls.  Not only was this costly, but added stress to those trying to fill the gaps. 
Once the new Tournament Co-ordinator is in place, tournament applications will be sent out
Scorers Seminar
With the busy season ahead it has been decided to delay the scorers seminar until 2014.  If there is anyone wishing to assist with the organisation of this event, please contact one of us.  
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Scoring Additions/Changes

We have a made a few minor changes.

Totals at the bottom of analysis columns will now be totalled in red.  If there is more than one pitcher/catcher – please total these as well.  We are also asking you to total the end of innings analysis in the last column of the scoresheet.  See example.  This totalling assists with your cross checks to ensure games are analysed correctly.  Some scorers are already doing this, we are requiring you all to. 
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2 Down Catcher replacement – we have come up with a uniform way of scoring this as it has been done in different ways around the country.  This occurs in some competitions and tournaments when the player who is the second out, replaces the catcher running on base.  We will be scoring this by putting the usual runner substitution line and writing the replacement runner’s shirt number in brackets above the line.  See the example.

Scoring Feedback/hints

Over the past season we have noticed some things that are consistently being done at times.

1) In the pitching and catching analysis please put dashes or dots in the columns if no entry is to be made.  This shows the statisticians that you have checked those particular fields.  This is also the case in the PA and AB column of the batting analysis where players in the lineup do not bat.  

2) There has been some confusion about how to score innings overflow in the game scoring.  We would like to reiterate that the correct way is using ‘railway tracks’ as in Section 2.G in the Scorers Manual.

3) When you are doing your fielding analyis, please do not heavily cross out the fielding numbers in the end of inning analysis.  Cross outs need to be light enough for statisticians to read the numbers underneath.

4) Reach base analysis should be done.

5) Statisticians – when you are creating your team rosters in Statrak, please check the player list FIRST to see if they are already entered.  If you are sure they are not there, then you can create a new player.  Spelling is important – some players may be entered under a different spelling than you have or think.
6) DR – Write the name of the DR in green on the bottom line of the ninth batter.  Use a green substitution line then score any advancing play in your normal pen – not green.
7) A gentle reminder that all scorers should have a scorers manual with them at tournaments.  Tournament Chiefs and Statisticians should also have the Tournament Guide and Statrak manual with them.
Uniforms
We are currently in the process of trying to design and obtain new scorers uniforms.  During this interim period, scorers who do not have a uniform should wear black trousers/shorts/trackpants/skirts and white shirts.  Both the tops and bottoms should be plain and tidy.  Black tights are not acceptable. Due to funding restraints, uniforms in the future will need to be self funded.  We are aiming to keep the costs as low as possible.  Scorers should be wearing uniform scoring all games.

Meal Allowances

In 2011-12 the meal allowance was increased to $10 per day.  Some associations provide meals at tournaments and if scorers choose to take this option, it is the expectation that the meal allowance will be paid to those providing the meal.  This is optional however, and scorers are able to opt out.  This will be clarified by the tournament chief scorer prior to the start of the tournament.  Scorers who opt out should not partake of the provided meals.
We are looking forward to a busy and enjoyable season ahead and welcome any input or feedback about any of these or other scoring issues.

Happy Scoring

National Scoring Panel
	Sandy Wallace

Chief Scorer
	Ronnie Gurney

Statistician

	
	

	Lil Natana

Northern Deputy
	Ian Ditfort

Central Deputy
	Marie Byrne

Southern Deputy


